
The sixty-second business meeting of the Southeast Region began at 

10:00 a.m. on July 11, 2010 at Brevard, N. C.  President Beth McAuley 

called the meeting to order.  

The minutes from last year will be emailed to the State Presidents.   

Beth called on Dr. Mabry Miller, the Treasurer.  She reported that we have 

had contributions from 8 out of 13 states in the region.  We have not 

received contributions from DE, MD, WV, GA, and D.C.  By state the 

contributions are as follows: 

AL $1283 

DL   4023 

KY        37 

LA     566 

MS   2220 

NC   1050 

SC   2216 

TN   1500 

VA   1200 

Dr. Miller also stated that the 2009-2010 year brought us over the halfway 

point for our goal for the scholarship, which is $25,000.  She also stated 

that the levels of contributors should be recognized in some way.  She 

suggested the level of $1000 and above be designated as ??, Patrons 

would have given from $500 to $999, Sponsors $100-499, Angels $50-99 

dollars and friends from $1 to $99.   

Barbara Hildebrand reported the first $10,000 has been invested in a 

money-market with 4% interest and year to date has made $51.25.  Also, 

she reported that $3500 has been put into an account where interest goes 

into a non-interest earning account, but no charges are assessed by the 

bank.  Barbara will scan in and attach the information to the minutes.. 



The Baskets each state provided for bucks made $545. 

Barbara is also getting quotes for Christmas Cards and All Occasion Cards 

with the “Bucks for Brevard” Logo.  The graphic chosen for the Seasonal 

card was adorable.  Barbara is working hard to get the card ready for the 

end of this year.   

Sarah Helen Moore moved to proceed with these scholarship projects, 

Seconded by Dr. Miller, and the motion carried. 

Elaine Knight suggested a tabletop spa project for a fund-raiser at the Fall 

Meeting.  The small express kit with samples is expected to sell well.  We 

will have lotions and other products to sample, and hopefully order, with 

half of the price going to the scholarship fund.   

Elaine can get products at half price.  The group felt that project would be 

different from other vendors and make money for the Bucks for Brevard 

Campaign. It was suggested that Elaine contact NFMC President Lana 

Bailey for permission to be a vendor.  Jimmie Walker will make a backdrop 

and help with designing the table. 

The Bucks for Brevard Cookbook was tabled for now.  Jimmie Walker 

volunteered to be the chairman. 

Beth announced we will do our “Bucks for Brevard” Skit at the Southeast 

Region Luncheon in Pittsburgh. 

In final business, Carolyn Nelson, NFMC President-Elect announced she 

will send around the list of available NFMC Chairmanships to the State 

Presidents so they can know what jobs will be available for the Federation.   

Respectfully Submitted, 

Elaine Knight 


